Welcome to the 2009 CCSC Northwestern Conference

On behalf of the CCSC Northwest Conference Committee, Regional Board and Pacific Lutheran University, I welcome you to the Eleventh Annual CCSC Northwestern Conference held on the campus of Pacific Lutheran University in Tacoma, Washington.

Many individuals and groups helped coordinate and support this year’s conference and I want to thank them for all their time and effort. To the authors who submitted papers, panels, workshops and tutorials goes a hearty thank you as well. In addition, profuse thanks go out to those volunteers who had to make hard choices regarding the selection of this year’s high quality presentations. We have provided a broad range of topics and feel attendees will enjoy the learning and participation that will accompany each one. A trend we have encouraged in recent times is an increase in the number of tutorial, panel and workshop submissions and this year is no exception. There were 14 papers submitted and 6 accepted.

Thanks as well to the vendors whose efforts to provide us all with interesting and appropriate texts, samples and demonstrations are a key attraction for conferences put on by all of the CCSC family.  We also must thank UPE for the funds it provides to support our student poster contest.

A final thank you must go out to you the attendees whose participation is essential not only to the continuance of conferences such as this but also for the continued communication and collegiality you provide between all of us involved in the advancement and promotion of our beloved discipline.  While in the area please enjoy some of the local sites such as the Museum of Glass (right here in Tacoma) and the Museum of Flight (in Seattle about 35 miles away).

George Hauser

CCSC-NW 2009 Conference Chair

